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Dear Betty: 

Congratulations on completion of the draft Environmental Assessment (EA) for the United States 
Forest Service (FS) Chattahoochee-Oconee National Forest's Foothills Project (Project). This document 
is the culmination of a robust and unprecedented public participation effort through a deliberate and 
transparent process. Thank you for your leadership in commencing this innovative project that will 
facilitate achieving measurable actions towards the goals and objectives identified in the Land 
and Resource Management Plan for the Chattahoochee-Oconee National Forest. 

The Georgia Department of Natural Resources, Wildlife Resources Division (WRD), appreciates the 
opportunity to provide comments on the draft EA for the Project. Our staff have reviewed the EA and its 
supporting documents. Many of the proposed actions in Alternative 2 are critical for the recovery of rare 
species. WRD concludes that the recommendations proposed in Alternative 2 impose no significant 
negative impact to aquatic resources, terrestrial wildlife resources, or rare plant species and communities 
in the Project area. Thus, WRD supports the recommendations proposed in Alternative 2. 

Further, the Project utilizes an adaptive management (AM) strategy in lieu of the traditional approach 
of identifying site-specific areas with specific methods, which fails to consider environmental 
stochasticity. The need for rapid response and flexibility to unpredictable environmental stochasticity is 
requisite to ensure efficient, effective, and successful Project implementation. An AM approach addresses 
this need by providing a "flexible toolbox" as determined by real-time, specific conditions or a 
combination of conditions that leverages changes in forest conditions to achieve the maximum benefit to 
forest health and resiliency ensuring the landscape progresses toward desired conditions. WRD concurs 
with, and supports, this strategy. 

WRD believes the EA accurately describes the current conditions within the Foothills Landscape and 
we support the goal to restore biologic integrity, resilience to disturbance, connectivity, and soil and water 
quality. To this end, we offer the following comments and suggestions for your consideration. 

Concerning erosion, runoff and sedimentation, we agree that the stability of some aquatic habitats 
within the Project area are at risk due to changes in stream morphology and embeddedness as a result of 
sediment delivery. We concur that pool habitat is lacking in many streams and that sediment loading is 
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